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Accrued annual leave/public holidays


My job


Flexible working


You decide not to return to work


You continue to accrue annual leave and public holidays when you are on adoption leave. The full period during which you were on adoption leave will be taken into account when calculating your annual leave and public holiday entitlement for the leave year(s) in which your adoption leave fell. 


You will be able to take your accrued annual leave and public holiday entitlement on your return to work.  Accrued leave entitlement will usually be taken at the end of the adoption leave period, before you actually come back to work (you should discuss and agree this with your line manager and is subject to operational requirements).
If the accrued leave cannot all be taken before the end of the leave year, it can be carried over into the following leave year.


You will normally return to the same job that you had before going on adoption leave. However, if this is not possible due to exceptional circumstances (e.g. redundancy or reorganisation) you will be offered a suitable alternative post with comparable duties, terms and conditions, pay and location where such a vacancy exists. You should also be aware that the dismissal of an employee on adoption related grounds is automatically unfair.


You should discuss with your line manager and submit any request to return on a flexible basis eg part time hours.  For more information and the application form see the Smarter Working Guidance 


What if I am sick when I am due to return?


If you are sick on the day on which you are due to return to work, the normal sickness reporting and certification procedures apply. This includes letting your Line Manager know that you are sick and also completing a self-certificate for up to 7 days of absence and getting a Fit Note from your GP for over 7 days of absence.


You should submit your resignation in writing to your Line Manager. Your contract end date will be in accordance with the notice period stated in your contract of employment (for most this will be 4 calendar weeks (28 days) from the date of resignation (3 months for Chief Officials)), or the requested contract end date provided by you in writing where this is later. 


If you have chosen to resign, you will be required to pay back the 12 weeks at 50% of normal pay (if you were eligible and chose to take this). You will receive payment for any accrued annual leave and public holiday days, along with any other outstanding money due to you, in your final salary payment.  


The Leaver Support Scheme enables an employee who leaves to care for a young child to maintain work related contact with the Council for a period of 5 years, with the opportunity to work for a minimum of 2 weeks in each of these years.  


If you resign and start working for another employer whilst still being paid Statutory Maternity Pay and/or Occupational Maternity Pay from the Council, this will stop.  It is your responsibility to tell the Council about your new job and make sure you return any payment.   































